


THE TEXT YOU ARE VIEWING IS A COMPUTER-GENERATED OR RETYPED VERSION OF A
PAPER PHOTOCOPY OF THE ORIGINAL.  ALTHOUGH CONSIDERABLE EFFORT HAS BEEN
EXPENDED TO QUALITY ASSURE THE CONVERSION, IT MAY CONTAIN TYPOGRAPHICAL
ERRORS.  TO OBTAIN A LEGAL COPY OF THE ORIGINAL DOCUMENT, AS IT
CURRENTLY EXISTS, THE READER SHOULD CONTACT THE OFFICE THAT ORIGINATED
THE CORRESPONDENCE OR PROVIDED THE RESPONSE.

                UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY
                           WASHINGTON, D.C.  20460

                              OFFICE OF AIR, NOISE AND RADIATION

MEMORANDUM:
----------
DATE:     April 25, 1984

SUBJECT:  PSD Applicability to Coal Conversions

FROM:     Director, Stationary Source Compliance Division 
          Office of Air Quality Planning and Standards

TO:       Air Management Division Directors 
          Regions I, III, V, and IX

          Air and Waste Management Division Directors 
          Regions II, VI-VIII, and X

     The attached letter from Region IV to the State of Florida recites our
draft policy on the applicability of PSD to coal conversions.  This policy
has been in effect in Region IV, and has also been sent to certain other
Regions as a guide in developing their applicability determinations.

     When finalized, this policy will help ensure national consistency on
this issue.  Please read the draft policy and send any comments you may have
to Doreen Cantor at FTS 382-2874 by May 11, 1984.  The policy will then be
finalized based on your comments.

                                   Edward E. Reich

Attachment

cc:  Thomas W. Devine, Director
     Air and Waste Management Division, Region IV

     Darryl Tyler, Director
     Control Programs Development Division

     Peter Wyckoff
     Office of General Counsel


